HSA General Meeting- December 8, 2022
Start 8:05am 
Welcome (Eva Shoop-Shafor, President) Welcome to our December meeting. We have 12 people online and all of you in person. Thank you for joining.
Approval of November ’22 Minutes- Rinear and Sandy made a motion to approve the November minutes
HSA Business
(Kim Falcone- Hospitality Committee Chair)- The staff holiday luncheon will be held on Tuesday, 12/13 for 60 teachers and staff. It’s a fun event and great way to give back. You may donate funds to go towards the catered lunch. The main course will be donated by Myra Harbor Café. The rest will be catered by Vitos Italian. Your donations will go towards the decorations, drinks, etc. You can donate through the HSA website or Venmo @KimFalcone. We are also accepting homemade or bought desserts that you can drop off in the car loop.
Playground Equipment (Eva)- The past few years, Sandy, has organized donating playground equipment for each class. HSA has developed a budget item of $1500 for the equipment. Kerri Kibler has taken on this task and has purchased everything. Next Friday we will be meeting at 8am to hand out the equipment to each class from the HSA.
Committee Reports
Request to move Maryann to beginning of the agenda. Approval was made to change the order of the day.
(Maryann- Treasurer’s Report) – We have $102,968 in our account. Question from Kristi- When will the $8K be distributed for Adopt A Class? (Kashdin) The money must be spent by 2nd quarter which is 1/12. Kelly will send notices to the teachers to remind them to spend the money if they haven’t already. (Maryann) Banners took in $1300. Dine Out to Donate made $632 from California Pizza Kitchen. Display My Art made $779 last year. Membership is up to $2745. Parent Social made over $2700, Pumpkin Pizzazz close to $11K. Mini grants we have spent $2195, $1100 for the Agendas, Scholastic News spent $987. Technology we spent $4K, Website spent $1700. Total Expenses $22K and budgeted $48K. (Eva) We will be working on next years budget in the spring. We would love to hear from you if you have ideas on future fundraising events. Just make sure if you bring something to the table you will be willing to help make it happen. I can email anyone that is online if they would like a copy of the budget.
Fundraising Update
(Elisa, DOTD Coordinator)- Tonight is the Dine Out to Donate at Zona Fresca. They called me to see if we were interested in coming back since we brought them so much business. Honorable mention to Southport. They were under construction but donated $600 to our school. We are looking at Margaritaville in January and we may do La Bamba again. Thank you to the parents/staff for joining us. (Eva) Elisa, you are doing a great job. Parents, please be patient when you go to the restaurants. 4 people called out at CPK. Also, be mindful of other customers when your kids are running around the restaurants. (Elisa) You can bring the digital flyer to Zona Fresca or the flyer that went home in red folders this week. Please put your teacher and child’s name so we can track spending. If you have more than one child please put both kids/teachers name on receipt so the class gets credit. Ms. Fitzgerald’s 4th grade class won the donut party for the CPK night. 
(Kristi, Change Challenge Coordinators)
Thanks to Eva and Steve we were able to turn in all unrolled change this year which made the process super easy. We raised just over $3500! We changed things up a bit adding more prizes, i.e. pizza, ice cream and donut party. We will need a coordinator for next year. It went pretty seamless this year.
(Maryann, Holiday Shop) The holiday shop is going great. It’s my favorite thing to do. I think we have enough help for today. You should all spend a half hour to see what goes on. We wrap every gift that the kids pick out. Tomorrow is a free for all. Kids may come in if they have money. Thank you to all of the volunteers that have helped this week. 
(Ulrica, Volunteer Coordinator) You can volunteer tomorrow at the holiday shop if you have time. The kids go during their PE time. We are in need of volunteers for Field Day next week. Parents, don’t feel like you have to be there for the whole 2 hour time slot. Stay as long as you can. The Field Day is a 90 minute block for each grade. You can help with popsicle distributions. Stay 15 min for set up or clean up if you are able to. Please do not get discouraged by the time slots. (Eva) There have been hundreds of jobs that Ulrica has had to fill and she is doing such a great job. Let Ulrica know what works best for you.  
(Maria/Rinear, Walkathon Co-Chairs) The Walkathon will be on 2/3. I am starting to put paperwork together for the event. We need help getting sponsors. Gosling will be giving us shirts at cost. $4.65. We will be printing in January. The sunglasses will have Harbordale on one side and the sponsor on the other. Sunglasses will go to the top earners. Sponsors will be on the back of the T-shirts and a spot in our yearbook. Information for the Walkathon will go out the week of January 9th. We will need gift cards donated or even big prizes for incentives for the kids. The kids will be walking in the parking lot again this year. (Kerri) How much is it to be a sponsor? We will have different tiers. $5K is the top tier and it goes down to $1K. Deadline for sponsorships? It will probably be the 15th of January. 
(Maria, Yearbook Coordinator) Thank you to everyone that has sent in pictures for the yearbook. The deadline to submit pictures will be 3/1. You can go to yearbookforever.com to purchase your yearbook. If you have questions you can email me at yearbook@harbordalehsa.com. If you would like to purchase an ad for the yearbook the deadline will be 3/1. This is great for the 5th graders that are leaving and businesses can purchase an ad, too. 
(Eva)- Maryann mentioned that we are taking donations for kids that do not have money for the holiday shop. We have all been throwing $10 here and there. You can run back and give Maryann the money or just email me. 
Principal’s Message- Mrs. Kashdin- Happy early holidays! I wanted to thank the holiday shop volunteers. This is one of the highlights for the kids. I also want to thank Ms. Hardison and the student council for organizing the toy drive. We are also collecting gift cards for Big Brother/Big Sister. We have posted a part time custodial service ad to help with Mr. Chad and his team. Hurricane make up day- 1/12 and 4/20 were early releases, however, both days will be full days now. It’s not a huge inconvenience to change to your calendar. FAST testing is this week. K is taking Math test today. The test scores will be going home in red folders. Quarter 2 ends 1/12 which is now a full day. Field day is next week. Please tell your family members that you must be an approved volunteer to volunteer on campus. 4th/5th grade will have their Holiday Sing Along show on 12/21 at 8:30am. Please arrive early so we can check everyone in on time. The last day of school for the year is 12/23 and kids will be returning on 1/9. Does anyone have any questions? No questions.
(Eva)- Thank you for joining. Happy Holidays and we will see everyone next year! 
Meeting Adjourned 8:40am
 

